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Dear Parents,

We have had a great full week in school and it’s been super seeing all settling back into routine. We

are really excited about the developments of the Nursery and looking forward to welcoming some new

families, when we open on a Thursday and Friday after Spring half term. If you should know anyone

with young children who may be interested do encourage them to get in touch.

We still have a piano that is free for collection – if anyone is interested!

The Year 5s/6s had a really interesting morning today, with a visit from Barnado’s who delivered a

workshop on ‘healthy relationships.’ All were really impressed with the level of engagement and

maturity in exploring this.

Enriching Lunch times

Our Year 6s are being very proactive in enriching our lunchtimes. In pairs, they have decided they

would like to run an activity for peers to join in, if they wish. Linked to this, we have decided to have a

‘Welly Wednesday!’ All the children miss the opportunity of using the field during the winter and so we

have decided, that if they wear wellies, it doesn’t need to stop in the wetter months!

Please can your child/ren bring in a labelled pair of wellies on a Wednesday. If they have a spare

pair, they can remain in school if that’s easier? Thank you!

Go Green Friday! (Friday 24th January)

Next Friday, Chestnuts have another visit from Hayley – from Cornwall Climate Care. This is a Cornish

charity who are delivering free workshops in schools to raise awareness of climate change and our role

in this. In order to support the charity, we would like children (whole school if you wish!) to wear green

that day – or a green item of clothing for a donation of £1. These contributions will go towards the

charity’s work.

As always, if you should have any concerns or queries, please don’t hesitate to get in touch.

Have a lovely weekend.

Best wishes

Mrs Davies kdavies@andaras.org
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Dates for Your Diary Forthcoming events

Brilliance at Boyton: This week’s Stars Attendance (Target 96% or above)
Whole School to Date 96.8%

Acorns
This Week

100%

Birch 
This Week

97.22%

Chestnut
This Week

92.78%

Acorn / Birch- Libby, Rosie and Keaton 

Chestnuts – Ryan,  Logan and Riley

Friday 17th and 31st January – Barnardos visit Y5/6 – Healthy 
Relationships
Friday 24th January – Cornwall Climate Care workshop in school  
(Chestnuts)
Tuesday 28th January – PTA AGM after school – all welcome! Childcare 
provided
Friday 7th February – NSPCC Number day (wear number themed 
costumes / football shirts etc etc!)
Half term – 17th – 21st February
31st March – 4th April - Whole School swimming!

Friday 24th January – Workshop for Chestnuts delivered 
by Cornwall Climate Care 
Whole School – ‘Go Green Day’ for a donation of £1

Welly Wednesdays – every Wednesday bring wellies to 
school!! (Starting from 22nd January)

PTA AGM – Tuesday 28th January – straight after school 
(Childcare provided)



Useful Information

Safeguarding

● All children have a right to be safe, no matter 
who they are or what their circumstances.

● Keeping children safe is everyone’s 
responsibility.

● If you are concerned about a child, please 
speak to one of the Designated safeguarding 
Leads. If a child is in immediate danger 
contact the police on 999.

Useful numbers

Early Help Hub 01872 322277

Citizens Advice 0344 411 1444

NSPCC 0808 800 5000

Childline 0800 1111

Addiction: Drug and Alcohol support 01579 340616 (24hrs)

Multi-Agency Referral Unit (MARU)

0300 123 1116 

(If you are concerned about a child’s 

safety)

School Clubs

Breakfast Club:

At Boyton, we are really lucky to have a fantastic 
Breakfast Club run by Tracy. Children can be 
dropped off from 8.15am and have a choice of 
breakfasts including cereals, toast, etc. It costs £2 a 
session. If you would like to book your child in, please 
let Mrs Basford in the school office know.

boyton@andaras.org

After School Clubs    Spring Term 2025

Monday – General sports club (Reception – Year 6)

Tuesday - Film club - Miss Kinver (Reception to Year 6)

Thursday – Running club– Mrs Davies  (Year 1 to Year 6)

Jane Gilman

Deputy Safeguarding Lead

Katherine Davies

Safeguarding Lead
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Acorns and Birch have had a great week of learning this week!  In maths, Acorns have been 

learning about how wholes are made up from different parts and Birch have been adding and 

subtracting to the next or previous multiple of 10.  Acorns have been reading One Snowy Night in 

Drawing Club and have then created their own stories.  Birch have been using imperative verbs to 

write command sentences after reading our new book, The Comet.

We have continued learning about famous explorers in history,  this week focusing on Amy 

Johnson and her flying achievements in the 1930s!

We have been listening to Vivaldi’s Winter Remix in PE and have been pretending to be penguins 

to put movement to the music.  Please have a look at some of our dancing on our Facebook 

page!  Everyone has loved using our new digger in the sandpit – definitely a favourite activity!

Children who are following the EYFS curriculum have recently been invited to join Tapestry, an 

online learning journey, so please check your junk emails for the link to look at those.

Please let me know if you have any questions about anything.

Have a lovely weekend!                                                                                      Mrs. Gilman

Acorn/Birch Class Update



In English this week, the children have started to look at a new text – ‘The Whale’, which is an 
interesting text as it is a picture book. The children have made inferences from the front cover, asked 
questions about a newspaper article based on the story and wrote sentences using the powerful 
pictures as inspiration. 
In Maths, the Yr 3/4  have continued to develop their knowledge using multiplication, where they have 
used efficient methods and have started to learn how to multiply 3 - digit numbers by 1- digit. Whereas 
the Yr 5/6 children have continued learning about dividing and multiplying fractions with different 
integers. 
In Science this week the Yr 3/4  children have continued to develop understanding regarding  the 
different states of matters. They have also made predictions about raisins and lemonade to test next 
week! Whereas the Yr 5/6 children have learnt who Charles Darwin was and asked questions about his 
area of Science. 
In PSHE, the children have discussed what it is meant by the word dare and how children can so no if 
they don’t feel happy in certain situations. 

Chestnut Class Update







School Calendar 2024/2025


